Meeting of SCBF 13th January 2021 - Held using Zoom virtual technology
1. Apologies: Aileen Brown, Alan Macdonald, Robin Black, James Garrick, Laurence Odie, Alistair Christie-Henry 
2. New declarations of interest: None
3. Directors/Observers:
Present: Chris Bunyan (Chair), Colin Clark, Jim Anderson, Alistair Laurenson, Jamie Macbeath, Neville Martin, Kenny Pottinger, Angela Sutherland, Gordon Thomson, John Dally, Eleanor Gear (New Admin Officer)
4. Minutes of 9th December were approved. Gordon Thomson requested that he be shown as in attendance. Proposed by Jim Anderson, seconded by Jamie Macbeath.
5. Management Sub-Committee – Audit Group 
Jim Anderson advised that there really was no update, and the group remains in a state of flux.  Chris has offered to contact Bob Yuill to seek advice to move the committee forward.  He has also suggested arranging a Zoom meeting to progress the committee once we had advice from Bob.
6. Chair Report: Circulated in a separate report via email.
7. Administration: 
Eleanor Gear has been appointed as the new Administration Officer for SCBF.  She has been provided with a laptop, monitor, keyboard, and printer.  A mobile phone, which will become the contact number for SCBF, along with a 4G router has arrived and Eleanor will be in receipt of this within the next day or two.  Chris advised that two quotes were received for the equipment, one from ITS and one from GTS and whilst GTS were more expensive, it offered a better package of equipment allowing the admin officer to complete a broader range of tasks.  Directors agreed with the chair's actions. Due to COVID no office space is currently being rented and the administration officer is working from home.
8. Legal and Accountancy Advice:
RSM have advised that HMRC have begun a study of SCBF’s status in terms of corporation tax. In regard to VAT, RSM are awaiting an update from SSE and now have a new contact there which they hope will speed this along. The cost of this work will fall under the compliance and audit fees at year end.  SSE have asked if SCBF want to draw down the balance of funds, Chris took the decision to say yes to this and has requested an initial payment of £100,000.  It can take 6 to 8 weeks for the funds to be processed.
Chair made decision to seek legal advice from Harper Macleod.  Documents are not seen to be a large piece of work by Harper Macleod although we are still awaiting an indication of costs.   Directors agreed with the chair's actions.
9. Involvement of Young People in SCBF: No update from Martin Summers regarding MSYPs involvement.
10. Viking Energy: No report 
11. Actions - Decisions Needed

(a) Advanced Grant Scheme
Chris proposed, seconded by Angela, that after today's meeting the officers should approve any further changes in the AGS documentation without the need to call a full meeting of directors, unless any changes fundamentally altered the proposed scheme.   This would allow the scheme to proceed quicker.  Directors agreed with the proposal unanimously.
· Proposed change - taking all admin 'in-house' and two Tiers 1 & 2 - This has been decided following advice from SSE.  Due to GDPR and data protection regulations, keeping the administration ‘in house’ will make things easier.  The administration will be undertaken by Eleanor and not community councils.
· Revised guidelines for applicants – No substantial changes since last meeting, minor grammatical issues amended during meeting.
· Revised guidelines for community councils – To be amended following agreed change to 1.2 (allocation of funds for each area) and 1.3 in MoU – draw down of funds. Minor grammatical issues amended during meeting.
· Revised application forms T1 and T2 – Jamie Macbeath asked if the statement requesting a copy of the applicants’ bank statement in the T1 application should be there.  Chris advised that SSE has said this is the method used to confirm that the applicant is a bona fide applicant.
· Memorandum of Understanding with community councils – each community council will be asked to sign this. It is not legally binding but shows a commitment between SCBF and them.  Angela Sutherland is to amend the document to include information regarding destroying data after 1 year (on advice from SSE). An amendment to 1.2 is highlighted in bold and agreed by members. Following discussion between directors an amendment to 1.3 was proposed by John Dally – May request SCBF to advance funds for the next year (rather than future years).  This was seconded by Jim Anderson and agreed by directors. The MoU was accepted by directors with these changes.
Colin Clark raised a query regarding whether community councils themselves could apply for AGS funding.  This has previously been discussed but no decision made.  Chris proposed that community councils can apply with the process being that the decision would then be made directly by SCBF. No dissent.  John Dally asked if this should then be included in the MoU – agreed.

· Safeguarding policy – adopted.  Angela proposed Gordon as the safeguarding board member, Eleanor to email Gordon information from SSE.
· complaints procedure – not discussed.
· privacy statement – adopted.  Proposed by Chris, seconded by Jim.  This is available online rather than a printed copy as it may change regularly in line with current guidance.
· terms of grant conditions – comments invited and are to be emailed to Eleanor. Currently rough first draft.
· grant offer letter – comments invited and are to be emailed to Eleanor. Currently rough first draft.
· other policies – Data protection to be signed by all community councils.  Final check to be completed by Angela.  Adopted.
· Notifying successful/unsuccessful applicants (see MoA 6.19) – not discussed.
· Other AGS forms – not discussed.
· Timetable for launch Further actions needed before launch – 14th February has been decided as the AGS launch date.  One week to finalise documents to allow time for community councils to sign and return the MoU and Data Sharing before the scheme starts.  Applications cannot be processed until the MoU and Data Sharing agreements are returned by community councils.
· Publicity – a moderated Facebook page was discussed.  Angela currently moderates several pages and has agreed to work with Eleanor on this.  A press release to the local media and a poster and/or leaflet will be created by Chris and Eleanor for distribution to local shops.  Once ready it will be sent to community councils for distribution.  Eleanor also has a meeting with SSE to discuss publicising the scheme.
(b) Website – Chris advised that the new website was almost ready, and a link would be sent out to all directors within the next day or two.
(c) SCBF Logo – Jamie updated on progress.  Art Machine have been passed the comments from directors and are reworking logo two to incorporate these.  Jamie will continue working with Art Machine to get this finalised.
(d) Implementation of policies/legal requirements – below completed
· List of policies 

· Data Protection 

· Child and Vulnerable Adult Protection Policy (required under MoA)

· Scottish Register of Community Benefits (as required under MoA)

14. Other commercial renewable energy Schemes 

Report from Colin Clark.  Meeting held with Shetland Aerogenerators (David Thomson) and they have initially proposed to pay £10,000 to SCBF - in additional to their existing charitable donations. The money would be used for a separate grant scheme, possibly related to education, for example two one-off bursaries.  A meeting has been set-up for the 25th January with Energy Isles and although a reminder has been sent to Peel they continue to be tricky to engage with. Directors are to take up the matter with Scalloway and Tingwall Whiteness and Weisdale Community Councils asking them to contact Peel Energy.
15. Any other business

(a)   Date of next meeting – 17th February 2021
(b) Consider rules needing action – Not discussed
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